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June 7, 2018

Alfred M. Pollard, General Counsel

Attention: Comments/RIN 2590-AA83

Federal Housing Finance Agency

400 Seventh Street, SW, Eighth Floor

Washington, D.C. 20219

Re: 
Notice of Proposed Rulemaking and Request for Comments – 


RIN 2590-AA83 – Affordable Housing Program Amendments

Mr. Pollard,

I am an attorney and consultant working primarily with nonprofits which develop affordable housing with grant financing, including AHP funds.  Many of my projects are for people with disabilities. 

I strongly support the proposed amendment which would raise the threshold for the number of units reserved for residents with special needs from twenty percent to fifty percent.  Misinterpretation of the Americans with Disabilities Act and the Olmstead decision by governmental and foundation funders has resulted in the near elimination of funding programs targeted to the most vulnerable members of our society.  The ADA and Olmstead call for a range of housing options to meet the range of needs of people with disabilities.  The ADA’s “integration regulation,” requires a “public entity [to] administer … programs … in the most integrated setting appropriate to the needs of qualified individuals with disabilities.” 28 CFR § 35.130(d) (emphasis added).  To the severe – and sometimes life threatening -detriment of many people with disabilities, funders and regulators have erroneously read the regulation as stating public entities must administer programs in the most integrated setting “possible.”  Significant evidence documents the need and desire of many people with disabilities to live in multi-family housing designed and operated to meet their disability specific needs rather than to be disbursed throughout a mixed occupancy project.  Establishing a community within (and with access to) the general community offers residents with disabilities a safe and social lifestyle without the isolation the ADA and Olmstead decry.

Increasing the minimum number of special needs units reduces the chance that sponsors with no expertise in developing or managing housing for people with disabilities will set aside units just to get competitive points.  It provides greater assurance that sponsors with this expertise will be able to obtain sufficient funding to expand the housing options that people with disabilities are demanding.

Sincerely,

Jennifer E. Wintner
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